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                       April 2025 

 

As always, I would like to express my sincerest gratitude to our committed donors, partners, and Board 
Members for your unwavering support of ULICAF’s ministries in Liberia. Our work in Liberia would not be 
possible without your generous contributions. Thank you! 

LICC Nursing Building Dedication 
I also want to take this opportunity to provide updates on our 
ministry activities. On March 4, 2025, I traveled to Liberia along 
with five ULICAF Board members for the dedication of the 
Nursing Building at LICC, which was named in honor of our 
late Executive Director, Rev. Karney Dunah. The building is 
now officially known as “The Dunah Nursing Building.” In 
recognition of his dedication to ULICAF, Liberia International 
Christian College (LICC), and the Liberian people, we hope to 
keep his memory alive through this tribute. 
       
              Lydia Dunah presenting the plaque 

 
I would especially like to thank Mr. Sean McNichols and his family 
for their instrumental role in designing and creating a plaque, which is 
now displayed next to the front door of the Nursing Building, bearing 
the image of Rev. Karney Dunah.  
                              
The dedication ceremony was attended by over 100 people, including 
high-ranking government officials, community leaders, and clergy 
members from local churches.  
 
    

  Plaque Honoring Rev. Karney Dunah 
 

Another exciting development is our new partnership with United Liberia 
Inland Church (ULIC) and Hope Africa University (HAU). Through this 
collaboration, LICC has sent two nurses—both of whom already hold 
Bachelor of Science degrees in nursing—to pursue their master’s degrees at 
HAU, with the plan for them to return in two years as faculty members in LICC’s 
Nursing Department. 
 
Hope Africa University, located in Burundi (just south of Rwanda), is known for 
producing highly competent nursing graduates. In fact, their alumni are 
described as being “everywhere - unafraid to work in rural environments!” We 
are thrilled to partner with such a reputable institution, and with these two 
students as the first cohort, we are hopeful this marks the beginning of bringing 
the same level of excellence in nurse training to LICC. 
                                                                                                              Ellen Kabba & Moses Keryibah-off to Burundi 
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Fence & Security Project Update 

The final push to complete the actual fence portion has begun again! 
Originally the plan was to begin in late January after Russ & Ruth 
Schwartz arrived. But that got delayed because the Schwartz’s 
couldn’t travel until mid-March. We’re all hoping the fence and 
gates can be installed by the end of May. In the meantime, we still 
need donations to build a new security booth and improve the road 
leading to the campus and the new gated entrance. We estimate that 
to do a good job it will take about $10,000.  Completing this final 
wish stated by Rev. Karney Dunah last April will be another huge 
step forward to securing the campus and our most valuable resource 
– the staff and students!  
 

Lots of manpower needed to stretch fencing 
 

ULICAF Conference to be held in Brooklyn Park, MN 

In keeping with ULICAF’s tradition, we gather annually to celebrate God’s work through our organization in 
Liberia. This gathering also serves as an opportunity to update our partners and raise funds for ongoing projects. 
This year’s conference will be July 17-20 at HOPE Church, 7217 W Broadway, Brooklyn Park, MN 55428. 

The theme for this year’s conference is “STANDING FIRM IN THE FAITH” (1 Corinthians 16:13). We 
will hear from inspiring speakers who will challenge us to remain steadfast in our service to humanity. 
Additionally, missionaries and partners will share powerful testimonies throughout the program. 
 

Conference Fees: 
 

 Family of Two: $100.00  Students: $50.00 

 Family of Three or More: $150.00  Unemployed: $40.00 
 

The registration fee includes breakfast, lunch, and dinner. We are also offering accommodation for attendees 
who require lodging during the conference. Please contact Yeak Monneh at (763) 777-1806 as soon as 
possible so that we can make the necessary arrangements for everyone who wants to attend. 

Prayer Requests 

As we prepare for this gathering, I kindly ask for your prayers for the following: 

 That God provides an American-trained nurse with at least a master’s degree to volunteer for at least 
one year as the department chair for the LICC nursing program. Since neither ULICAF nor LICC can 
fund this position, we pray that the individual will be able to raise their own salary through ULICAF. 

 Additional financial support to sustain and expand our work at LICC. 
 That the staff at LICC would fully grasp and embrace ULICAF’s mission and vision. 
 That God brings like-minded individuals to support Dr. Kiamu in his efforts to make LICC a 

transformative institution that upholds Christian values, integrity, honesty, and hard work. 
 For the safety and provision of our missionaries—Russ & Ruth Schwartz, Bill & Holly Sebald and 

their families. 
 

Thank you for your continued support and prayers. May God bless you abundantly! 

Yeak Monneh 
Yeak Monneh 
Interim Executive Director 
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If you would like to respond or make a donation, please use the Response Form below or to give online 
please visit www.ulicaf.org. Click Donate Now then click Send on the PayPal page. 
 

 
PLEASE USE MY DONATION FOR THE FOLLOWING 

 
$_______  ULICAF General Fund           $_______  LICC-Nursing Program 

$_______  LICC Work Study Program        $_______  LICC-Operations -Security & Fencing Project 
                  

Name ___________________________________________________________________ 

 

        Please contact me about a trip to Liberia 
   
Please mail to: ULICAF,  P.O. Box 9235,  Lombard, IL 60148         501-C-3 Not-For-Profit ministry to Liberia 
 
 


